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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

 
March 28, 2011

                                               
 
The meeting opened at 7:08 P.M., with the Pledge of Allegiance.
 
ATTENDEES:            Chairman Holland, Selectman Stymest, Selectman Halter, 
Claire Costin, Harry Power, Patricia Putnam, Joan Read, Lou GrandPre’ and Jim 
Coffey.
 
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS:

 
Harry Power, Compliance Officer: Mr. Power presented the Board with a building permit for a 20x30 wood shed that had 

been constructed without a permit.  Mr. Power then mentioned a that he had spoken with Attorney Fernald regarding Mr. 

Mike’s addition, and the 2006 special exception.  He stated that if they stay within what was approved they are okay. 

Selectman Halter commented that at the present time special exceptions never expire.

 
The next topic was building permit fees. Mr. Power informed the Board that the Planning Board wanted recommendations 

from the selectmen for fees for their first Planning Board meeting in July.  Mr. Power then asked who is on the Public 

Safety Building Committee.  Chairman Holland commented that the Fire Chief has asked for an article to come up with a 

proposed design, to be funded by a grant that is presently being written.

 
Claire Costin came in and reviewed the Davis Public Library budget with the selectmen.  There was a discussion 

surrounding the proposed article for the library to keep the fines and miscellaneous fees it collects.  It was concluded that the 

cost to advertise and hold the hearings exceeded the money to be retained and that we should find another way to 

accomplish this.  The Board supported an article for the library to accept gifts and grants on a permanent basis.  This will be 

included in the warrant. (RSA 202-A:11-a and –b.

 
Joan Read reviewed the election and voter registration budget with the selectmen, which the selectman approved.

 
NEW BUSINESS:



 
Joan Read suggested that the town report print the property valuations in a landscape format 
to avoid punching holes in part of the text.  The suggestion will be looked into. 
 
There was also a discussion about speeding on King’s Highway, and cruiser patrols.  Chairman Holland related some 

experiences involving speeding cars and the limited sight distances at some of the intersections.

 
The need for advertising the Road Contract was mentioned and will be addressed at a future meeting.

 
Lou GrandPre’ asked about having someone look at an appraisal of his property, compared to the town’s, and help explain 

the differences. He will bring the information to Jim Coffey who will contact the assessor.

 
OLD BUSINESS:    
 
Selectman Halter suggested accepting a $25.00 payment for excessive dumping at the transfer station. After a discussion the 

Board agreed, and a letter will sent to the property owner, Adam Wright.

 
At 8:58 P.M., Selectman Stymest moved to adjourn, seconded by Chairman Holland. The motion was approved 3-0.

 
Respectfully submitted

 
 
James Coffey, Administrator
 
 
Approved
 
 
_______________________            _______________        ______________                      

Sandra L. Holland, Chairman              Arnold Stymest              John D. Halter

Board of Selectmen


